Town of Carberry

Established in 1882

August 6, 2015

TransCanada - Energy East Pipeline Project

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN

Re: Energy East Pipeline Project

Please be advised that the Council of the Town of Carberry is fully in support of this
extensive project moving forward.

The safety of transporting oil products via pipeline far surmounts the possible safety and
liability issues that can arise during the transportation of these products via rail or highway.
Our community is very concerned about issues and/or accidents that could happen such
as what took place this past year in Lac Megantic, Quebec. The environmental safety nets
that are now in place for the construction of pipeline far surpasses the possible dangers
of trucking or transporting via rail these same products, therefore, we fully support the
initiative of the construction of the Energy East Pipeline.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 204-834-6600.

Sincerely

Sandra Jones, CMMA
CAO

PO Box 130 « 316 Fourth Ave. « Carberry, Manitoba *R0OK OHO « Ph: (204) 834-8600, * Fax: (204) 834- 6604
Email: town@townofcarberry.ca « Website: www.townofcarberry.ca



